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April 23,2019

Dr. Veronica C. Garcia, Superintendent
Santa Fe Public Schools

610 Alta Vista Street

Santa Fe, NM 87505

Dear Dr. Garcia,

At the direction of the NMSA Governing Council, we are requesting to be included in
the upcoming mill levy.

According to SFPS policy, we must notify you in writing of our interest. Please
consider this letter our formal notice.

If additional information or materials are needed, please let me know.

I thank you for the opportunity to participate in this important election. I look forward
to hearing from you or your staff.

Sincerely,

Eric Crites, Head of School
New Mexico School for the Arts

Enclosures: ~ SFPS Board Policy: Inclusion of Charter Schools in District Bonds
Governing Council Minutes, Approval to Draft Letter to SFPS
CCr Bill Beacham, Chair, NM School for the Arts Governing Council

Cindy Montoya, President, NM School for the Arts-Art Institute
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